
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of the Russian
Federation instructs to launch a criminal investigation on an attack on
a paramedic in Saratov Oblast

 

  

According to data posted in the media, on December 9 in the evening, the patient inflicted bodily
injuries on the paramedic; the icident happenned while the patient was transporting by an ambulance
to a medical facility in Saratov.

The Head of the Department instructed Mr. Govorunov A.Yu., Head of the Investigative Directorate
of the ICR for Saratov Oblast, to launch a criminal case, and to establish all the circumstances of the
attack on a paramedic within the investigation.
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